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Marissa Poon

From: Manuel Garcia <mgarcia@cmmech.com>
Sent: Wednesday, May 28, 2025 10:43 AM
To: Heather Farr
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Comments on SCAQMD PAR 1111/1121

Dear Manager of PRDI Farr, 
 
As a California HVACR professional, I believe the proposed changes to PAR 1111 and 1121 by the South Coast Air Quality 
Management District (SCAQMD) violate the Energy Policy and ConservaƟon Act (EPCA) and should not be adopted. The 
rule would ban gas products for manufacturers not parƟcipaƟng in the alternaƟve pathway, and the miƟgaƟon fees for 
those who do parƟcipate would make gas products unaffordable. This effecƟvely serves as a ban on fossil fuels, which is 
illegal under EPCA since space and water heaters have a federal energy standard, so no state regulaƟons about a space 
and water heater's energy use (gas) can be adopted. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Manuel Garcia 

 
Jurupa Valley, CA 92509 
mgarcia@cmmech.com 
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Marissa Poon

From: Todd Shaw <tshaw@desertairps.com>
Sent: Wednesday, May 28, 2025 10:43 AM
To: Heather Farr
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Comments on SCAQMD PAR 1111/1121

Dear Manager of PRDI Farr, 
 
As a California HVACR professional, I believe the proposed changes to PAR 1111 and 1121 by the South Coast Air Quality 
Management District (SCAQMD) violate the Energy Policy and ConservaƟon Act (EPCA) and should not be adopted. The 
rule would ban gas products for manufacturers not parƟcipaƟng in the alternaƟve pathway, and the miƟgaƟon fees for 
those who do parƟcipate would make gas products unaffordable. This effecƟvely serves as a ban on fossil fuels, which is 
illegal under EPCA since space and water heaters have a federal energy standard, so no state regulaƟons about a space 
and water heater's energy use (gas) can be adopted. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Todd Shaw 

 
Palm Springs, CA 92264 
tshaw@desertairps.com 
 




